To: AudCom
From: Bob Davis

Subject: LMSC P&P Review

Date: September 13, 2006

I have reviewed the latest copy of the LMSC (IEEE Project 802) Policies and Procedures document and the review of Council.  This recommendation replaces the previously submitted review and recommendation.
This document has been significantly changed since the last version with substantial improvements showing an impressive amount of work.  
The LMSC has a long history and well established procedures that have worked for many years. This document is a merger of the Model Operating Procedures for IEEE Standards Sponsors and the historical 802 P&P.  This document has been significantly changed since the last version with substantial improvements showing an impressive amount of work.  
The majority of the Model procedures are modified in this document to merge with existing practice.   Based on additional review, as noted by Council, there are several areas that still do not comply with the baseline P&P’s.  
I recommend that AudCom NOT accepts this LMSC P&P at this time.   The specific areas of concern are:

1. A better description of the rights of the participants and due process. 
2. A clarification of the responsibilities of the Chair.  This should closely follow the definition in section 3.4 of the Baseline P&P.
3. The lack of requirement to act in accordance with the IEEE Code of Ethics. This requirement for conduct should be added to the P&P.  
I recommend that we ask the LMSC to review and address the above noted items and resubmit the revised document for AudCom review.

Attached is the checklist with the analysis that I have looked at in the document. Each of the  sections appear consistent within themselves but the separation of the EC functions as the Sponsor and the Working Group leadership functions is not yet complete and confusing.  

